
 

 

rogram:  Our guest for the De-

cember program is Dawn Corl 

who will play Mozart’s Piano 

Sonata in C major, K. 545 on 

harpsichord.  This work is famil-

iar to many of us who have played piano and 

was described by Mozart in his own thematic 

catalogue as “for beginners”.  While it is a 

charming work, it was written by Mozart in 

his maturity and is a work of substance.  It 

lends itself to harpsichord and it will be inter-

esting to hear Dawn’s rendition.  She writes,  

"As for the bio: I have performed in multiple 

chamber/jazz/dance groups on harpsichord, 

melodica and piano over the last 20 years. I 

have recorded a CD "Clave de Sol" with vio-

linist Danielle McCutheon recently.  I am Dia-

betes Clincal Nurse Specialist at Harborview 

Medical Center and in my spare time I keep 

bees and grow veggies in my yard. " 

 

Playing:  Hans Leo Hassler was the first in a 

string of German composers to journey to 

Venice to absorb the Venetian style, which 

was the musical avant-garde at the time.  Has-

sler and Giovanni Gabrieli were fellow stu-

dents of Andrea Gabrieli, Giovanni’s uncle.  

Our music for December will be some of Has-

sler’s Advent motets in a new arrangement for 

recorders.  I have transcribed the music from 

the old clefs that we seldom see and find diffi-

cult to read.  In the process, I have met some 

wonderful, challenging, brilliant music that 

will be rewarding to play.  All recorders are 
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needed.  As has been our December custom, we 

will also play one of the modern seasonal tunes 

arranged for recorders in a very different musical 

language from that of Hassler. 

Reminder:  Please bring more than one size of 

recorder to meetings.  We never know in ad-

vance what the balance will be. 

 

Beginning Ensemble:  Sally Mitchell will lead 

the group in 17th c. dance music. 

 

Annual Giving and Membership Dues: If you 

have not renewed your membership, now is the 

time to do so. We keep our dues low in order to 

be as inclusive as possible.  Dues cover less than 

half of our expenses. Our responsive and gener-

ous members help each year to balance our 

budget through tax-deductible donations. If pos-

sible, help keep SRS in the black by making a 

donation. You may bring your check to the De-

cember Meeting, payable to: Seattle Recorder 

Society , or, if you can’t attend the meeting, mail 

to: Richard Ginnis, Treasurer,  4554—4th Ave. 

N.E., Seattle, WA  98105. Thank you. 

 

ARS Information:  The American Recorder 

Society has just moved into a new office in St. 

Louis.  The new address is:  206A Crestwood 

Plaza, St. Louis, MO 63126-1703.  The ARS 

phone is 800-491-9588; fax is 866-773-1538. 

Plans for next July’s ARS Festival in Portland 

are developing.  We will keep you informed as 

the program unfolds.€ 

Recorder Connections: 
Across Time and Space    
Molly Warner 

Recently I traveled to Hobart, the capital of 

Tasmania, the smallest and furthest south of 

the Australian states. In this lovely city of 

about 200,000 people, I researched the early 

music community and made contact with “The 

Hobart Society of Recorder Players”.Twice I 

played music with Ruth and Richard Langman at 

their home in Kingston (near Hobart). The Lang-

mans moved to Australia over 20 years ago from 

Manchester, England, as Richard took a position 

at the University of Tasmania.  Carol Samuelson 

and Julie Wilmot joined us for quintets also. All 

were proficient players and delightful, hospitable 

people. 

   The Society has about 20 (cont’d on page 3) 



 

 

DECEMBER 2011 

(FRI)    12/2/11  (7:30pm):  Seattle Recorder Society Meeting @ Maple Leaf Lutheran Church, 10005 32nd NE, Seattle.  

(SAT)   12/3/11  (8:00pm):  Early Music Guild:  International Series:  Stile Antico: “Puer natus est: Tudor Music for Christmas & Advent”; 

music by Thomas Tallis @ St. James Cathedral, 804 9th Ave., Seattle; $40/$35/$25/$15; (206-325-7066); www.earlymusicguild.org 

(SUN)  12/4/11  (3:00pm):  Our Lady of Fatima Chamber Choir and Baroque Orchestra; music by Telemann @ Our Lady of Fatima 

Church, 3218 West Barrett Street, Seattle; (free will offering); (206-283-1456); www.olfatima.org 

(TUE)    12/6/11  (7:30pm):  First Tuesdays: Tekla Cunningham & Emma McGrath Violin Duo; music by Telemann, Leclair, Haydn, Mo-

zart and Boccherini @ Trinity Parish Church, 609 8th Ave., Seattle; $25/$20/$10; (206-326-7066); www.earlymusicguild.org 

(FRI)    12/9/11  (7:30pm):  Early Music Fridays:  John Lenti: Solo Lute; music by Robert de Visée, Bellerofonte Castaldi, Gallot, Gault-
ier, Forqueray, Couperin and Lully @ Northlake Unitarian Universalist Church, 308 4th Ave. S., Kirkland; $20/$15/$10; (206 -326-

7066); www.earlymusicguild.org 

(SAT) 12/10/11:  (2:00pm):  Moss Bay Recorder Society Meeting, “Holiday Music” @ Redmond Library, 15990 N.E. 85th, Redmond;  

contact Sally Mitchell @ 206-328-3381 or email: info@mossbayrecorders.org; http://mossbayrecorders.org  

(SAT)  12/10/11  (7:30pm):  Gallery Concerts: Ensemble Electra: “A Baroque Christmas”; Catherine Webster, soprano, Vicki Boeckman, 

recorder, Tekla Cunningham, violin, Jillon Stoppels Dupree, harpsichord @  Queen Anne Christian Church, 1316 3rd Ave. W., Sea ttle; 

$28/$24/$12/Ages 14 & under free w/ paying adult; (206-726-6088); www.GalleryConcerts.org 

(SUN)  12/11/11  (10:30am):  “Rejoice in the Lord, Always” (The Bell Anthem); Our Lady of Fatima Chamber Choir & Baroque Orches-

tra; music by Purcell @ Our Lady of Fatima Church, 3218 West Barrett Street, Seattle; (donation); (206-283-1456); www.olfatima.org 

(SUN)  12/11/11  (3:00pm):  Gallery Concerts: Ensemble Electra (see 12/10/11 for more details)  

(SAT)  12/17/11  (8:00pm): Medieval Women’s Choir:  “Northern Lights”;  music of Finland, Denmark, the British Isles, Germany and 

the Netherlands. Marian Seibert, soloist; Margriet Tindemans, artistic director @ St. James Cathedral, 804 9th Ave., Seattle;  $22/$17/

$13/(206-264-4822) info@medievalwomenschoir.org 

(SUN)  12/18/11  (3:00pm):  Our Lady of Fatima Chamber Choir and Baroque Orchestra; “Christmas Oratorio”; music by J.S. Bach @ 

Our Lady of Fatima Church, 3218 West Barrett Street, Seattle; ($20 advance); (206-283-1456); www.olfatima.org  

(SAT)   12/30/11 (8:00pm) (pre-concert lecture (7:00pm):   Early Music Guild:  Seattle Baroque Orchestra: “A Toast to Brandenburg”; 

music by J.S. Bach @ Town Hall, 1119—8th Ave, Seattle; $40/$35/$25/$15; (206-325-7066); www.earlymusicguild.org 

JANUARY 2012 

(FRI)    1/6/12  (7:30pm):  Early Music Fridays:  Tudor Choir: “In Dulci Jubilo: A Renaissance Christmas; music by Palestrina, Praetorius, 
Victoria, Tallis, and others; directed by Doug Fullington @ Northlake Unitarian Universalist Church, 308 4th Ave. S., Kirklan d; $20/$15/

$10; (206-326-7066); www.earlymusicguild.org 

(SAT)  1/7/12  (7:30pm):  Gallery Concerts: Duo Amadeus: “Sturm und Drang”; music of J.S. and C.P.E. Bach, Mozart, and Beethoven; 
Elizabeth Blumenstock, violin; Tamara Friedman, pianist @ Queen Anne Christian Church, 1316 3rd Ave. W., Seattle; $28/$24/$12 /

Ages 14 & under free w/ paying adult; (206-726-6088); www.GalleryConcerts.org 

(SUN)  1/8/12  (3:00pm):  Gallery Concerts: Duo Amadeus (see 1/7/12 for more details)  

(FRI)   1/13/12 (8:00pm):   Pacific Music Works: “Carissimi ”; oratorios—semi-staged dramatic works w/ stories of Jonas, Job, Ezechia 
&  Jepthe; Stephen Stubbs, musical director, Guillaume Bernardi, stage director  @ St. James Cathedral, 804 9th Avenue, Seatt le; $40 

general, $35 suggested donation at door; www.pacificworks.org 

(SAT) 1/14/12:  (2:00pm):  Moss Bay Recorder Society Meeting @ Redmond Library, 15990 N.E. 85th, Redmond;  contact Sally 

Mitchell @ 206-328-3381 or email: info@mossbayrecorders.org; http://mossbayrecorders.org  

(SAT)  1/14/12 (8:00pm):   Pacific Music Works: “Carissimi ” (see 1/13/12 for more details)  

(SAT)  1/21/12  (7:30pm):  Baroque Northwest: Journey to the Center of the Baroque: Music from the European Heartland; music by 

Muffat, Schmelzer, Jarzewbski, Mielczewski, and others @ Trinity Parish Church, 609 8th Ave, Seattle  

(SAT)  1/28/12  (8:00pm) (pre-concert lecture (7:00pm):   Seattle Baroque Orchestra: Matthews & Schenkman Duo: “Common 
Ground”: music by Biber, Muffat, Baltzar and others @ Town Hall, 1119—8th Ave, Seattle; $40/$35/$25/$15; (206-325-7066); 

www.earlymusicguild.org 

WORKSHOPS/FESTIVALS 

March 16-19, 2012:  Columbia Gorge Early Music Retreat;  Corbett, Oregon; http://portlandrecordersociety.org  

April 28-30, 2012:  Winds & Waves Recorder Workshop; Oregon Coast;  www.sitkacenter.org  

July 5-8, 2012:  American Recorder Society Festival;  Reed College; Portland, Oregon; www.americanrecorder.org  
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   Our November meeting was opened by a 

concert presented by the Maple Forest Duo, 

with our own Nancy Gorbman  and Toni 

Ameslav on alto recorders. The two began 

playing together a decade ago after taking a 

class together at the Port Townsend Early Mu-

sic Workshop. Nancy lives in Lake Forest 

Park and Toni in the Maple Leaf neighbor-

hood of North Seattle, hence their name.   

Toni and Nancy presented three pieces from 

the baroque period as well as a 20th century 

work. 

    First Duo, written for two flutes by the Pari-

sian Francois Couperin (1668-1733), consisted 

of four movements in G major: a jolly Vive-

ment, a pleasant Air, a slower Sarabande, end-

ing with a Chaconne. Toni and Nancy exe-

cuted the French period ornaments faithfully. 

    Michel Corrette (1707-1795), the composer 

of the second piece, was an organist and au-

thor of numerous method books for playing 

twenty different instruments, including “The 

Art of Playing the Violin Perfectly“.  He wrote 

Fanfareðfrom a collection of short pieces 

entitled  Les Amusements du Parnasse (1749)

—as a theme and variation for harpsichord. 

Nancy arranged it for two recorders. 

    Among the many works by George Philipp 

Telemann for two instruments are a set of 

clever canonic sonatas for violins, flutes or 

recorders, one of which Toni and Nancy chose 

for this program.  They successfully navigated 

the challenging Sonata (Canon) in D minor 

(Vivace, Soave, Allegro Assai), in which the 

parts are identical, but are begun one or two 

measures apart. Bravo!   

   Divertimento, actually written for two “flute-

a-bec” (the French term for recorder) in 1957 

by Czech composer Bohuslavu Martinu (1890-

1959), was next. Martinu lived in Europe and 

came to the United States at the beginning of 

World War II. He was a violinist and a com-

poser of symphonies, operas, concertos, cham-

ber works and music for solo piano. This very 

enjoyable piece had three movements 

(Moderato, Andante, Allegretto) in a major 

key with sprinkles of brief, but interesting 

dissonances that kept my ears pricked up. 

   Thank you, Maple Leaf Duo, for this won-

derful concert! 

   Following the concert, a big group of begin-

ning recorders met with Sally Mitchell to work 

on their repertoire. Sally reported that eleven 

people showed up – she was thrilled! There 

were eight sopranos two altos, a tenor, and 

Sally on bass. “One woman was brand new to 

the recorder, but she was able to play the first 

note of each measure,” Sally praised. “The 

group did spectacularly. We played two Bach 

Meeting Notes:  Nov. 4, 2011        
Molly Warner 
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Music Trivia 

Which Italian baroque composer 

born in Venice wrote over 50 operas 

and is well known for his oboe 

concertos? (Answerðsee below) 

Tomaso Giovanni Albinoni    

(1671 – 1751) 

Refreshments: 

(December Meeting) 

Cookies:   Betty Swift 

Veggies:   Betsy Darrah 

Thank you for signing up to 

bring treats! 

chorales, Sallyôs Tune (an eight-part piece 

written around a very simple line), and a 

Bransles de Village by Pretorius.  The 

folks instructed by Laura Faber are mak-

ing wonderful progress!” 

   Vicki Boeckman led the big recorder 

group in three very different works. “I 

need lots of big recorders for this Gabri-

elli piece!” The Canzon duodecimi toni a 

10 by Giovanni Gabrielli was indeed a 

complex piece. “The instrumental can-

zonas were the predecessor of the fugue”, 

she explained. “Giovanni Gabrielli spent 

his career as organist at St. Mark’s Cathe-

dral in Venice; he was very respected and 

many people came to study with him. 

This piece originally would have been 

played by cornettos, sackbuts and the 

like.” This version was an arrangement by 

Bruce Dickey for recorders, but we had 

the added advantage of Bill Stickney’s 

baritone sax on the bottom line. We 

worked on obtaining clarity, especially 

important for the dense parts where all ten 

parts were playing at once. Quite a chal-

lenge for Vicki to get us all coordinated, 

but we managed to pull this fine piece 

together.  

   For a change of pace, we turned to mu-

sic of Bizet. “This poor fellow died of a 

heart attack in 1875 at the young age of 

36, and he never had (cont’d on page 4) 

(cont’d from page 1) members who meet 

twice a month. Despite their small num-

bers, they own a Kung contrabass re-

corder and have a sizeable library. 

   “My mother knew someone from Seat-

tle,” Ruth told me. “Might you know 

someone named Peggy Monroe?” Ruth’s 

mother, Lena Elton, was an avid recorder 

player in the Manchester area, and met 

Peggy several decades ago in England 

through the recorder courses at Chester 

run by Colin Martin and Dennis Bam-

forth, who are both deceased.  Lena, now 

96 and deaf, no longer plays the recorder. 

Her large collection of instruments and 

music now resides in Hobart with her 

daughter. Her son-in-law Richard is the 

Librarian for the society.  Peggy and Lena 

were each thrilled to learn that the other 

was alive and well.   

   I also met Don Cartwright, a retired 

professional modern oboe player who 

makes recorders (A=440, 415) and ba-

roque oboes using native Tasmanian 

woods.  His favorite recorder wood was 

made from Huon Pine, a lovely blond 

wood much prized in the region, denser 

and tighter-grained than a true pine. We 

had a lovely time playing duets and I 

toured his workshop. 

    Jim and I attended a Sunday after-

noon concert by Don’s quartet, Musica 

Dolce (recorder, baroque oboe, baroque 

bassoon and harpsichord). They are the 

only group in Tasmania playing on 

period instruments (A=415). 

   So, when traveling, make connections 

with musicians who have similar inter-

ests—you may be rewarded with new 

friends too!€ 

 

“Music Dolce”: (L-R) Llewellyn Cartwright 

(recorders), Alan Greenlees (baroque oboe and 

baroque bassoon), Don Cartwright (recorders 

and baroque oboe), and Victoria Burley 

(harpsichord).  Photo by Molly Warner 
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2011-12 Meetings 

Meetings are usually held on the first Friday 
of each month, October to May, at 7:30 
p.m., Maple Leaf Lutheran Church, 10005 
32nd N.E., Seattle.   Meetings include a 
short performance or lecture of interest to 
recorder and viol players, ensemble play-
ing for all levels of recorder players, and a 
coached viol consort.  A $5.00 donation is 

requested for non-members. 

October 7, 2011 

November 4, 2011 

December 2, 2011 

January 6, 2012 

February 3, 2012 

March 2, 2012 

March 30 , 2012 (Last Friday in March) 

May 4, 2012 

1815 Federal Ave. E., Seattle, WA  98102  (206-329-2774) pcs.srs@gmail.com  

Music Director, Peter Seibert (206-329-2774) pcs.srs@gmail.com 
Board Members (2011-12) 

Officers:  President, Tomo Morita (425-255-1983) tomotomom@hotmail.com 
 Past President, Jill Shupe (206-364-7509) jill.shupe@gmail.com 
 Secretary, Molly Warner (206-523-5192) molly.warner@ymail.com 
 Treasurer, Richard Ginnis (206-633-1969) rginnis@ginnisandchalhoub.com 
Mailing & Membership: 
              Cathy Lacefield (206-528-6121) cathylacefield@hotmail.com 
              Jill Shupe (206-364-7509) jill.shupe@gmail.com 
Newsletter, Nancy Gorbman (206-362-7326) ngorbman@hotmail.com 
Refreshments, Evelyn Lester (206-726-9257) 
Viol Rep., Ellen Seibert, (206-329-2774), ellen415@comcast.net 
Webmaster (Member-At-Large), Charles Coldwell (206-328-8238), cpcoldwell@zipcon.net 

Editor, Nancy Gorbman 

U N I V E R S I T Y  O F  W A S H I N G T O N  

 

 

 

(cont’d from page 3) the opportunity to hear his opera, Carmen, his last work, which was not well received in Paris,” Vicki explained. 

“Luckily, audiences in Vienna loved it, and the opera has enjoyed great popularity ever since.”  We played the Entreôacte II. “In the original 

version, the winds start, and the violins come in later.” Our version had the bari-sax on the bottom, with contrabasses, great basses, F 

basses , tenors, altos and sopranos. What fun to play this lovely and familiar music! By this point in the evening, we were well warmed up, 

and the piece came together more readily than did the Gabrielli. 

   Our final piece of the evening was the Trilby Rag by Carey Morgan (1915), a “one-step” arranged for orchestra (you can listen to a piano 

version on line). This delightful light piece had been arranged for recorders by Phil Neuman in Portland. We all enjoyed it, as did the begin-

ners whose session finished a couple of minutes earlier than ours.  Thank you Vicki, for your expert coaching with a delightful and varied 

program!€ 


